
November-December 2013 
Dear Pastors & Praying Friends, !
Thank you for your continual prayers. We thank the Lord for His protection on our 
furlough. God has blessed us with a vehicle this furlough, and for the most part, it has 
run very well. Over the past couple of months, we have had an issue that no one could 
figure out. At certain times, the car would start to vibrate, but anytime a mechanic would 
take it for a ride, the car would run smoothly. After worrying about the issue, God 
challenged my heart with Philippians 4:6, “Be careful for nothing; but in every thing by 
prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known unto God.” 
So, a day before our single longest drive of our furlough, I cast my cares upon Him. We 
were driving from Michigan to Atoka, Tennessee, and as we drove, the problem became 
worse. By the time we arrived at the church, anytime you tried to accelerate the car 
would shake. Megan began to worry. I was thankful, because now a mechanic would be 
able to find what was wrong with the car. It was a CV joint, which was easily repaired, 
and we were on our way that Monday. Isn’t God good? Too often, we worry about things 
that we are unable to fix, instead of taking them to God. Someone once said, “Don’t 
worry about something you can change, change it; and don’t worry about something you 
can’t change, pray about it!” !
Thank you for your prayers and support. God has blessed us with two new supporting 
churches. We are about finished with our furlough and have only ten meetings left. The 
whole family is ready to go back to Kosrae, but this winter weather has really helped 
that desire even more. We have at least six inches of snow on the ground, and that is 
enough for us. The girls love seeing the snow, but don’t like how cold it is outside. We 
are ready for the 90 degrees and 90 percent humidity. !
Back in Kosrae, there has been a lot of drinking going on, and that always causes 
problems. Many car accidents have taken place, and dad says the coolest new thing is 
for the high school students to come to school drunk. The drug and alcohol problem in 
Kosrae is starting to lead to worse and worse crime. As a very religious people, Kosrae 
does not need more religion. They need Christ. We now have Muslims on Kosrae who 
have secured land and are planning to build. Please pray the Gospel of Christ continues 
to break through to those that do not know Christ. Jeffery Charlie contacted me this past 
month to give me names of family members and to ask if someone would go and share 
the Gospel with them. Raleigh has been going to discipleship classes and a soul 
winning class, so that he can one day return to Kosrae and share the Gospel with his 
lost family. Please continue to pray for these two men and their growth in Christ! !
Until He Comes, 
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter


